CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES Tuesday, April 13, 2021

CALL TO ORDER -

The meeting was called to order by President Barbara Witman at 9:30 AM via Zoom.

WELCOME -

Barbara welcomed everyone & thanked them for joining us again thru Zoom, reminding us to stay muted unless speaking.

Barbara wished all the April babies Happy Birthday.

April is membership month – only \$35-. Please renew now!

The Glendale Quilt Guild presented slides of their opportunity quilt including information of how to obtain tickets.

The winners of the Red & White Quilt Challenge were announced:

3rd – Deborah Wolff, 2nd – Dena Miskel & 1st – Diane Lotspeich. Linda Stone will return quilts, prizes & labels to the participants.

ANNOUNCEMENTS -

Treasurer's report – we have approximately \$10,000- in checking, \$33,000- in savings & \$19,000- in a CD. We will be voting on the budget next month.

The 2021-2022 slate of proposed officers was announced & shown. The membership did a verbal vote & the slate was unanimously voted for. We still need Quilt Show 2022 leadership & a Vice President.

We are tentatively planning on meeting again in person in September of this year. We will of course follow all the COVID guidelines.

Workshops – Tomorrow's workshop will be Matthew Bourdreaux with his Lone Star quilt. It is not too late to sign up.

Maribeth announced that she is working with David Taylor to secure a date in September, 2022, also, Kathy McNeil in March, 2022.

SPEAKER -

Barbara announced that Matthew Bourdreaux is not available today for lecture after all. After a 10-minute break the membership did a Show & Share instead.

Patrice Lambourne volunteered to put a slide show together for next month of quilts that our members would like to share. Pictures should be sent to her no later than the Saturday before next month's meeting.

Camarillo Quilters Association General Membership Meeting – Page 2 April 13, 2022

FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS – Next month's speaker is Phyllis Cullen on collage.

ADJOURNED – 10:45 AM

Susan Wilson, Secretary

To be considered for approval by the CQA Board of Directors on May 10, 2021